HAMILTON LAKE ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the Board of Directors
July 10, 2018

Cathy Wagenknecht called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with the following in attendance: Jayma Watkins, Cheryl Silverhart, Clint Nester, Cathy Wagenknecht, Janet Albright, Peggy Hayden, Dennis Germann, Jim Wagenknecht, Val Fetters, Jan Biddle, Ginny DeBrunner, Linda Skelly, and Tonya Peters.  13 board members.  Rick Fetters and Tony & Dick Justice also were in attendance.

Minutes from the June board meeting were presented and approved with corrections made.  Corrections made were spelling of Jayma and Jeannine and also correction to bonding coverage.  Dennis does not currently have bonding coverage.  A motion was made to approve the minutes by Dennis Germann and second by Jayma Watkins.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report: Dennis Germann.  Weed spray collected for the month was over $15,000.00.  The Town of Hamilton gave a $5,000.00 donation.  Year to date weed spray income $86,531.00.  Year to date contributions $12,909.00.  LARE Grant of $15,527.00 was received June 1st.  Balance of LARE ($19,473.00) will be coming in July.  Weed spray expense for the current month is $46,495.00.  Office expense paid includes post card mailing and HLA stickers.  Other expenses include $420.00 to CPA for filing and $85.00 to the Lions Club for advertising in their directory.  Flat board expense paid was $130.00.  Total year to date income $122,020.00, Y-T-D expenses $89,363.00.  Bank balance as of 6/30/18 $330,185.00.  Report was approved with a motion by Peggy Hayden and second by Clint Nester.  Motion carried.  Dennis reported that the Treasury Note of $150,000.00 earned interest of $1,500.00.  He asked the board for recommendation on renewing the note.  There was discussion.  A motion was made to increase the note to $200,000.00.  Motion was made by Clint Nester and second by Jim Wagenknecht.  Motion carried.

Membership and Communication: Ginny said members are still paying.  Website: Ginny and Cathy are getting together with the group who designed the website.

Wildlife: Beaver bog has been dismantled.  It took 6 trips/loads to remove.  Total cost was $750.00.  HLA share is $375.00, payable to Crystal Bay/Crystal Cove.

Weed Control: Clint Nester.  Scott Banfield sent an email about more algae in the boat ramp and Acapulco area. It was decided to ask Scott his opinion and keep watch.  Scott seems pretty happy with the weed control.  The weeds in CB/CC are native.

Grievance and General Welfare:
· Environmental Concerns: Jim Wagenknecht.  Jim handed out water quality test results report by SCLC. The Black Creek Watershed/State Road 1 results were: Ecoli May 2018 19,863 (heavy rain event), May 2017  2,613.  Ecoli June 2018 was 820, June 2017 was 6,017. The state average is 235.  Phosphorus level for May 2018 was 0.805, May 2017 was 0.329.  Phosphorus for June 2018 was 0.124, June 2017 was 0.151.  The state average is 0.078.  Water quality is getting better.  Pete, Noah, and Scott are doing water testing.  The cooperation between parties involved is going really good.  In the Black Creek area, cattle and manure have been removed away from the water flow.  In the Fish Creek area, cattle have been transported out and baffle strips have been placed.  Thank you to Cathy Wagenknecht and Janet Albright for working so hard on this environmental issue.  As noted before, the counts are high up the creek and dissipates as the flow comes in to the lake.  Scott will take next reading in August.  Pete will be doing testing between now and then.  
· Buoys: Jim Wagenknecht.  Ordered 6 more round buoys.  Solar buoys: 2 from last year went out this year, bought new batteries – still don’t work.  One from this year, same thing.  The three solar panels have been packed and are being sent back to the company.  Their service department will look into.  Jim mentioned that some watercraft have been weaving in and out around the buoys.

Legislative and Council Coordination:
· Hamilton Town Council: Peggy said she attended the meeting, representing the LED Sign Committee.  She reported on topics discussed.
· Steuben County Lakes Council: Jim Wagenknecht.  August 4, 2018 is their Annual Meeting.  There will be breakfast and the guest speaker will be from Lake George regarding their conservancy.  The meeting will be held at the Lakes James Christian Assembly.
· 101 Lakes Trust: Janet Albright.  An article was written for the SCLC “Bobber Watchin”.  The trust is trying to get more coverage and getting more people involved.
· St. Joe Watershed Initiative: Clint Nester.  The group is open to a partnership with the HLA.  Director, Doug Fascick will try to attend one of our meetings.
· Strategic Planning: Val Fetters. Nothing to report.
· LED Sign Committee: Jan Biddle.  Meeting is tomorrow night.
Old Business:
· Shirts for HLA Board Members: Peggy Hayden.  Peggy has ordered the shirts and shared the design with the group.
· Poker Run: Tonya Peters.  Need more door prizes and volunteers.  T-Shirt sponsorship is up this year.  There will be 12 stops.
· Summer Fest: August 25, 2018.  Val & Rick Fetters will put together a work schedule and organize the set up plan.  Dennis will help with the raffle drawing.
· Raffle: Peggy Hayden.  Peggy made flyers.
· Annual Meeting:  There were 111+ members in attendance.  Social media contributed to the great turnout.
New Business:
· Insurance: Dennis explained to the board the insurance coverage.  We have a million dollar umbrella policy.  This covers all directors for errors and omissions and etc.  There was discussion on bonding coverage.  A motion was made to look into adding theft coverage to our insurance policy.  The motion was made by Jan Biddle and second by Peggy Hayden.  The motion carried.
· Boater Safety Class: Jan Biddle volunteered to organize a boater safety class with Jim Price of the DNR.
· Janet Albright gave a thank you to the board, a “tremendous group of people” helping to keep the lake healthy.
· Election of Officers:  Treasurer: Dennis Germann (until January) and Valerie Fetters Co-Treasurer (until January).  Secretary: Linda Skelly, Vice President: Peggy Hayden, President: Cathy Wagenknecht.  A motion to accept the slate as presented was made by Cheryl Silverhart and second by Tonya Peters.  Motion carried.
· Next meeting is Tuesday, August 14, 2018.
· The subject of organizing a goose round-up was mentioned.

A motion to adjourn was made by Peggy Hayden and second by Jim Wagenknecht.  The motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 8:32 p.m.

Secretary,
Linda Skelly


